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Dear Beloved True Parents of heaven, earth, and humankind, 

 

This letter is to report on the witnessing, education, and ministry of the Taoyuan Church. 

 

Through the past seven months of witnessing and the monthly three-day Divine Principle workshops, we 

have met 19 new guests who were guided by Heavenly Parent. These guests are students at Chung Yuan 

University and Central University, which are two prestigious universities in Taiwan, and young adults 

who have already started their professional lives. 

 

We felt that we needed to develop an education course for the new members that is centred on spirit and 

truth, and a life of faith and practice, as True Mother hoped. So we redesigned the post-Divine Principles 

course, which has resulted in 16 new members since April last year. 

 

Seven of the new members, young adults, participated in a blessing retreat organised by the Taiwan 

Association in the last week of December. We are sincerely sorry that our results were so inadequate in 

the face of True Mother's love and sincerity to save all mankind. Nevertheless, we are sincerely grateful 

that True Parents, who cherish and save each and every one of their children, accepted the souls of the 

young adults with tears of gratitude. 

 

We hope that one day these new members will be able to meet True Mother in person, and we will 

continue to work hard to make that happen. We also continue to do visitation activities to reactivate the 

inactive second generation members. One inactive second generation has been through many painful 

situations and has developed some unhealthy habits. 

 

We visited his home, tidied up his room, and listened to his story in detail. Today, this young man comes 

to church every day to study, pray, and devote himself to a new start. Visiting inactive second generation 

members gave me the deepest sense of True Parents' being and heart. 

 

Whenever I meet second generation who have been out of the church for seven, ten, or more years, and 

hear about the many pains and hurts they carry deep within their hearts, I repeatedly make an internal 

resolution within myself. I vow to never stop walking this path until all the young second generation are 

restored. 

 

I sincerely thank True Mother for her hard work for the Cheon Won Gung entrance ceremony. We will 

work harder in the church to witness more people and to visit the inactive first and second generation 

members. 

 

Beyond nurturing young students so that they can grow and mature and receive the Blessing, we want to 

transform Taoyuan Church into a healthy church that embodies the culture of filial piety in Cheon Il Guk. 

 

True Mother, we sincerely thank you for your love and sacrifice. We pray for your health and well-being. 


